



MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE UTAH





ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE SERVICES COMMISSION 




HELD WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 1, 2023.
[A copy of the final agenda was posted on the bulletin board at the DABS Administrative Office, emailed to the Salt Lake Tribune and the Deseret News, and posted on the Utah Public Notice Website by 9:00 a.m. on Tuesday, October 31, 2023.]
Chair Tara Thue called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.
Commissioners Participating Virtually:   Tara Thue, Natalie Randall, Juliette Tennert, Jacquelyn Orton, Thomas N. Jacobson, and Stephen Handy.
Staff Present:   Ericka Evans, Licensing and Compliance Director.

Staff Participating Virtually:   Tiffany Clason, Executive Director.
Ms. Thue outlined the reasons for the special commission meeting.  She explained that restaurants were the first set of licensees to renew through the new online licensing and compliance system.  Adjusting to the new system resulted in some applicants not meeting the deadline.  The applicants requested a special meeting as they would be unable to serve alcohol until after the next regular commission meeting.  All applicants that failed to renew on time were contacted to see if they wanted to participate in the special commission meeting.

The commissioners discussed the need for a special meeting.  Ms. Tennert and Ms. Orton noted that problems with the new system were resolved prior to the renewal deadline and the issues resulted from user/applicant errors.  Ms. Thue reiterated that this meeting was scheduled due to an unusual circumstance and special meetings will not be a common practice.

LIMITED SERVICE RESTAURANT APPLICATION: 

a.
Golden Ginger Asian Bistro, Clearfield.

Ms. Evans gave an overview of the application, noting they had a violation at another location in 2022 but are not required to address the commission.
Mr. Jacobson expressed concern about their management ability since they were unable to renew timely and they have a violation history.

A representative from Golden Ginger Asian Bistro was not present at the meeting.

Mr. Jacobson made a motion to move to the next agenda item.  Ms. Orton seconded the motion.  Ms. Tennert, Ms. Orton, Ms. Tarazon, Mr. Jacobson and Mr. Handy voted yea.  Ms. Thue voted nay.  The motion passed.

FULL SERVICE RESTAURANT APPLICATION: 

a.
Wing Nutz, Draper  (violation history)
b.
The Ridge at Lone Peak, Draper

c.
El Gallo Loco, Sandy

d.
Lola, Salt Lake City

e.
Dolly’s Donuts, Salt Lake City

f. 
Juniper Kitchen, Price
Ms. Evans gave an overview of the applications, noting Wing Nutz had a recent violation and will have to address the commission.  
Tanner Lenart and Tera Main from Wingnuts addressed the commission.  Ms. Main outlined the events surrounding the violation and explained why they were late renewing their license.
Ms. Lenart and the commissioners discussed the reasons behind the request for a special commission meeting.

Ms. Tennert moved to grant full service restaurant licenses to Wing Nutz in Draper, The Ridge at Lone Peak in Draper, El Gallo Loco in Sandy, Lola in Salt Lake City, Dolly’s Donuts in Salt Lake City, and Juniper Kitchen in Price.  Mr. Handy seconded the motion.
The commissioners continued the discussion regarding the need for a special commission meeting.

Ms. Thue asked for a roll call vote on Ms. Tennert’s motion to grant full service restaurant licenses to Wing Nutz in Draper, The Ridge at Lone Peak in Draper, El Gallo Loco in Sandy, Lola in Salt Lake City, Dolly’s Donuts in Salt Lake City, and Juniper Kitchen in Price.  Ms. Thue, Ms. Randall, Ms. Tennert, Ms. Orton, and Mr. Handy voted yea.  Mr. Jacobson voted nay.  The motion passed.
There being no further business, Mr. Handy moved to adjourn.  Ms. Thue seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:35 a.m.
